
are also here to support eligi-
bility workers. 
So I would like to ask every-
one to step out of their com-
fort zone, take a moment to 
put yourself in someone 
else’s shoes, to look at life in 
general from another point 
of view.  By doing this, we 
can expand our natural curi-
osity, and therefore, expand 
our knowledge.  I truly be-
lieve that knowledge is pow-
er. 
I would also like to remind 
you all that awards are a big 
part of CWFC, please nomi-
nate someone you feel is 
deserving of a ‘pat on the 
back’ or a ‘Thank You’.  It 
feels good to be appreciated. 
 
Tammy Frey 
CWFC President 

Dear Fellow CWFC Members: 

Happy New Year! 
I hope all of your holidays 
were good ones.  It’s a great 
time of year to renew our 
priorities in both our profes-
sional and personal lives.  We 
hope it will also bring a thirst 
for knowledge and renewed 
desire to reach out for new 
possibilities.  As a CWFC 
member, you have access to 
our web site documents in-
cluding the CWFC Resource 
Guide.  This document was 
rewritten last year and is 
current and up to date.  
Whether you are a fraud 
investigator or an intake 
worker, this Guide is a very 
useful tool in your everyday 
duties.   
You will also find a list of our 
board members and their 
contact information.  Please 
feel free to contact any of us 
if you need any assistance.  
We have worked very hard 

this year providing trainings 
for intake workers at most of 
our monthly meetings 
around the state, all in an 
effort to uphold program 
integrity.  We extend a huge 
‘Thank You’ to Aleissa Thom-
as for her time and the effort 
she has put forth coming to 
our meetings across the state 
to present her training.  We 
are also grateful to Weld 
County for allowing her to 
help CWFC and eligibility 
workers. 
Coming from a small county, 
it has always been a goal for 
me to get fraud and eligibility 
workers to work together as 
each side can learn a lot from 
one another.  This is the pur-
pose for the upcoming train-
ing conference in Loveland, 
put on by both CWFC and 
SSTABS. We want everyone 
to know that CWFC is not just 
for fraud investigators, we 

Message From The President 

Doggie Gone Bad! 

Have you ever wondered 
how to get assistance for 
your pet?  Well Ms. 
Snookums (name protected) 
not only wondered, but man-
aged to get food assistance 
for her dog, Grace Lenore 
Snookums.  Ms. Snookums 
believed she was entitled to 
additional food assistance 
and decided to steal the 
identity of her roommate.  
Funny thing is, she sure did-
n’t cover her tracks.  Ms. 
Snookums made the minor 
mistake of leaving a food 

assistance notice laying 
around that listed the social 
security number of the room-
mate, but it was listed under 
Ms. Snookums’ dog’s name 
of Grace Lenore Snookums.  
The roommate immediately 
filed a report with the Lar-
imer County Sherriff’s office 
that was referred to the Lar-
imer County Department of 
Human Services.  It was de-
termined Ms. Snookums re-
ceived $5,314.00 in food as-
sistance for her so-called 
daughter for the months of 

April, 2012 through Novem-
ber, 2013 that she was not 
eligible for.  For her action, 
Ms. Snookums was found 
guilty of Identity Theft, a 
Class 4 Felony.  In addition to 
her felony conviction, Ms. 
Snookums was ordered to 
undergo mental health coun-
seling, participate in a cogni-
tive thinking class, communi-
ty service, random substance 
testing, and pay all mandato-
ry costs and fees that totaled 
$8,187.50.   
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Hello everyone! It’s again 
time to think about honoring 
you colleagues that have 
shown exemplary perfor-
mance in the last year. We all 
know what a challenge the 
job that we do can be. And 
we all know somebody that 
has not only met the chal-
lenge, but excelled at it. 
 
Included in this edition of The 
Informer is the CWFC Awards 
Nomination Form. There is a 
full description of each 
award. I strongly recommend 
you include a separate page 

describing the nominee’s 
merits for an award. We 
often have a number of very 
deserving nominations. Your 
recommendation, with any 
supporting data (successful 
investigations, dollar amount 
recoveries, etc.) may make 
the difference in the Awards 
Committee’s choice. 
 
Also, Very Important: this 
year’s conference is fast ap-
proaching. The deadline for 
nominations is March 31, 
2015. That allows enough 
time for awards to be made, 

engraved and shipped. Your 
nominations can never be 
too early. 
 
Please take a moment from 
your busy schedules, and 
really show your appreciation 
to your co-workers by nomi-
nating them for CWFC recog-
nition or asking their supervi-
sors or associates to partici-
pation in the nomination. I 
look forward to presenting 
awards at this year’s ban-
quet. Perhaps I’ll be pre-
senting one to YOU! 

how to report suspected 
fraud. 

  Developing brochures, 
press releases with area 
newspapers, posters, You 
Tube videos of both success 
and fraud stories, and possi-
ble video’s on different topics 
of interest about the Investi-
gations Unit within the 
DHS.  For example, a success 
story may communicate how 
one or more consumers  

received public assistance 
while getting an educa-
tion and where they are in 
life now due to 
the assistance 
they received.  A 
video may 
demonstrate how 
a consumer false-
ly completed an 
application to 
obtain public as-
sistance and later 

During the Colorado Welfare 
Fraud Council (CWFC) board 
meeting on January 16, 2015, 
Mark Magnuson, Investiga-
tions Manager, Weld County 
Department of Human Ser-
vices (DHS), shared that Weld 
County is planning on rolling 
out a Fraud Prevention Cam-
paign in February 2015.  Jen-
nifer Finch, Weld County 
Public Relations, is working 
with Mr. Magnuson on this 
endeavor.  Their current 
plans include: 

  Working with Community 
Partners (e.g., employers, 
landlords of low income/HUD 
housing, agencies that assist 
the homeless) to build con-
sumer awareness around 
what constitutes public assis-
tance fraud, consequences of 
perpetrating fraud (e.g., res-
titution, civil/criminal charg-
es, loss of a professional li-
cense, felony record), and 

faced criminal charges, court 
costs, and restitution and 
what ramifications that per-
sons has faced since com-
mitting fraud.   

If you would like additional 
information on the Weld 
County Fraud Prevention 
Campaign, please contact Mr. 
Magnuson at 970-352-1551 
x6312 or Ms. Finch at 970-
352-4015 x4232.   

Awards!          Jeff Bonadies, Awards Committee 

Weld County Fraud Prevention Campaign 
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Since our last newsletter, the 
Board has been working hard 
and has provided two addi-
tional trainings around the 
state.  The CWFC Training 
Committee presented 
“Determining True Eligibility” 
in Arapahoe County and Lar-
imer County.  Again, the 
Board would like to thank 
both Arapahoe and Larimer 
Counties for hosting our 
board meetings and allowing 
us to present this awesome 
training that was created by 

Aleissa Thomas of Weld 
County. 

Training will also be present-
ed in Summit County in Feb-
ruary, 2015, Prowers County 
in March 2015 and finally in 
Mesa County in April, 2015. 

If you are interested in addi-
tional information regarding 
the upcoming trainings in 
your area, contact the chair 
of the Training Committee, 
Sonia Salas, at 
ssalas@larimer.org. 

CWFC Trainings 

CWFC/SSTABS Conference On The Horizon 

look for when doing home 
visits when methampheta-
mine might be present.     

Do you have a special request 
for a session and/or willing to 
present? If so, let me know as 
soon as possible so we can 
try to accommodate your  
request. 

In addition to the great train-
ing sessions we have planned 
there are the factory outlets 
stores nearby and the Prome-
nade Shops at Centerra.  We 
have some special network-
ing/entertainment  plans 
scheduled that we know you 
will enjoy.   

See you all in May… 

Mark Magnuson 
President Elect CWFC 

Please make sure you have 
May 6-8 saved on your calen-
dars for our conference. We 
are happy to be hosting this 
conference with SSTABS at 
the Embassy Suites in Love-
land, located at 4705 Clydes-
dale Parkway. Embassy Suites 
offers a very nice breakfast 
for all of those staying with 
them and they have a Star-
bucks and a Spa onsite.  
There is a link to Embassy 
Suites up on the CWFC web-
site.    

We are working hard at mak-
ing sure we have eligibility, 
investigatory and manage-
ment sessions at our confer-
ence. We have several state 
staff scheduled to present 
sessions on program rules 
and updates.  We are also 
working with the Staff Devel-
opment Center (SDC) on 
presentations. Jed Hafer will 
be returning from 2009 as a 
keynote speaker. FNS is plan-
ning on  being at the confer-
ence for at least one session.  
We have a multi jurisdictional 
Drug Task Force Unit that will 
be presenting info on what to 

Page 3 

 
Calling All Fraud Investigators! 

Is there a topic in which you would like to hear more 
about?  Is there a process you would like to learn?  Are 
there examples from which you think you could bene-
fit?  If so, please let us know!  We want to be able to 
provide information and training to you in the areas 
that would most benefit you!  Please contact the CWFC 
Training Committee (Sonia Salas—ssalas@larimer.org 
and/or Aleissa Thomas—thomaska@co.weld.co.us) 
with your ideas, suggestions and requests. 

You can now make your hotel reservations for the conference.  Room rates are $98.00 for sin-

gle occupancy and $113.00 for double occupancy.  Rates are guaranteed through April 5th.   

Use the link below to secure your rate now! 

https://aws.passkey.com/event/11725246/owner/11594015/home 

You can also make the reservations over the phone by calling 970-612-2386.  Be sure to men-

tion that you’re with the CWFC conference in order receive our contracted rate. 

Please note that CWFC has a new mailing address!  

The PO Box in Canon City is no longer valid.  Please 

send all CWFC correspondence (unless otherwise not-

ed) to: 

 1963 South Vivian Street 

 Lakewood, CO  80228 

As always, you can visit us on the web  at: www.cwfc.us 

Embassy Suites in Loveland 

mailto:ssalas@larimer.org
mailto:ssalas@larimer.org
mailto:thomaska@co.weld.co.us
https://aws.passkey.com/event/11725246/owner/11594015/home
http://www.cwfc.us/


CWFC Memberships for 2015 are now being accepted 

The Colorado Welfare Fraud Council has been in existence since 1984 and is still going strong!  Thanks to the hard work and 

dedication of the officers, board and general membership over the years, the Council has been able to maintain a strong pres-

ence in human services agencies throughout the state.    There are currently over 140 members of CWFC and we want to add 

to that number for 2014!  I encourage you to share information about our organization with others and help the Membership 

Committee increase our numbers.  The annual dues remain an affordable $20.00 per year. 

 

CWFC memberships cover the year from January 1st through December 31st.  The membership affords you access to the 

CWFC newsletter, The Informer, and the website www.cwfc.us.  In addition, you’ll have access to the Council’s resources to 

support you in maintaining program integrity and the fight against welfare fraud. 

 

Please be sure to spread the word about CWFC and all of the good work our members do every day to detect, investigate and 

prosecute those guilty of welfare fraud! 

Sincerely, 

 

Shawn Southard-Nielsen 

Vice-President and Membership Committee Chair, CWFC, 2014-2015 

  

*Please print legibly and complete membership form in its entirety* 

2015 CWFC Membership Form 

 

Name: ________________________________________________________________________ Date: ____________________ 

   

Agency: ________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Title: ___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

   

Mailing Address: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City: _____________________________________________________   State: ____________   Zip: ________________ 

  

Telephone: _________________ Fax: _________________E-mail: _________________________________________________ 

___New Member    ___Returning Member    ___Renewal     ___Change of Contact Information Only 

Please make checks payable to CWFC and mail with this completed membership form to: 

CWFC, 1963 South Vivian Street,  Lakewood, CO 80228 

**Please report any changes to your contact information as soon as possible** 

CWFC Memberships for 2015 are now being accepted 

The Colorado Welfare Fraud Council has been in existence since 1984 and is still going strong!  Thanks to the hard work 

and dedication of the officers, board and general membership over the years, the Council has been able to maintain a 

strong presence in human services agencies throughout the state.    There are currently over 140 members of CWFC and 

we want to add to that number for 2014!  I encourage you to share information about our organization with others and 

help the Membership Committee increase our numbers.  The annual dues remain an affordable $20.00 per year. 

 

CWFC memberships cover the year from January 1st through December 31st.  The membership affords you access to the 

CWFC newsletter, The Informer, and the website www.cwfc.us.  In addition, you’ll have access to the Council’s resources 

to support you in maintaining program integrity and the fight against welfare fraud. 

 

Please be sure to spread the word about CWFC and all of the good work our members do every day to detect, investigate 

and prosecute those guilty of welfare fraud! 

Sincerely, 

 

Shawn Southard-Nielsen 

Vice-President and Membership Committee Chair, CWFC, 2014-2015 

  

*Please print legibly and complete membership form in its entirety* 

2015 CWFC Membership Form 

 

Name: ________________________________________________________________________ Date: ____________________ 

   

Agency: ________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Title: ___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

   

Mailing Address: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City: _____________________________________________________   State: ____________   Zip: ________________ 

  

Telephone: _________________ Fax: _________________E-mail: _________________________________________________ 

___New Member    ___Returning Member    ___Renewal     ___Change of Contact Information Only 

Please make checks payable to CWFC and mail with this completed membership form to: 

CWFC, 1963 South Vivian Street,  Lakewood, CO 80228 

**Please report any changes to your contact information as soon as possible** 



CWFC
olorado Welfare Fraud Council

Award Nomination Form 
***Nominees need not be CWFC members*** 

(Check only one per nomination) 

_____Ted Cole Memorial Award 

This award recognizes an individual or group who demonstrated excellence in performance that enhances the  

general principles and goals of the CWFC, public relations, positive contribution to newsletter, legislation, or other  

printed forums that relate to preventing public assistance fraud and the promotion of the CWFC. 

_____Outstanding Group or Individual of the Year 

This award recognizes an individual or group of individuals who have made an important contribution and/or a  

major impact in the prevention, detection, prosecution, and recovery of fraudulently obtained public assistance  

within the last year 

_____Prosecutor of the Year 

This award recognizes an individual who has made an outstanding contribution and/or shown excellence in the  

prosecution of fraud. 

_____Income Maintenance Tech, Eligibility Worker, or Case Manager of the Year 

This award recognizes an individual who has made an outstanding contribution and/or demonstrates excellence in  

the prevention of public assistance or food assistance fraud. 

_____Recovery, Legal, Investigative Tech of the Year 

This award recognizes an individual who has made an outstanding contribution and/or demonstrates excellence in  

the recovery of public assistance or food assistance fraud. 

_____Investigator of the Year 

This award includes all Investigators from local, state and federal levels. It recognizes an individual who has made an  

outstanding contribution and/or exhibited excellence in the investigation of fraud and program abuse. 

 

Nominee:________________________________________ 

Reason for Nomination- please attach your nomination on department letterhead 

 

Your Name:______________________________________________________________ 

Phone #:________________________________________ 

Fax or E-mail nominations to Jeff Bonadies or any Awards Committee member by 

March 31, 2015 
Phone: Fax: 719/589-9794 

E-mail: Jeff.Bonadies@state.co.us  

mailto:Jeff.Bonadies@state.co.us

